Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Milam County Nature Festival Meeting

January 13, 2011 – Sue Taylor’s house

Meeting began at 6:30pm – Chairs: Donna Lewis, Sue Taylor
Member present:  Sandra & Jim O’Donnell, Janice Johnson, Paula Engelhardt, Cindy Bolch, Kathy Lester, Katherine Bedrich, Debbi Harris, Dorothy Mayer, Lucy Coward, Don & Cindy Travis, Pat Holley, Phyllis Shuffield, Shawn Walton

Sue Taylor read minutes from November meeting..

Shawn Walton will do articles for both county papers on the Nature Festival.

Katherine presented note from Jon Gersbach about paying for copies at Extension Office.

Due to budget cuts, we will pay $.02 per one-sided B/W copy and $.04 per two-sided B/W copy.

Dorothy reported our funding total: $2633.02

Kathy has several confirmations on vendors and working on getting more.  She is in contact with the Girl Scouts who will help as volunteers.

Cindy is preparing the bat activities

Dorothy has hand sanitizer for the port-a-potties.  She will have some information on harvester ants and fire ants.  She may also have a scavenger hunt in the park with nature gifts for the youth.

Dorothy will be in charge of the sales for the Chapter.  Bird cards, patches, and nature items will be sold.

Lucy reported on patches.  The Horned Lizard is our “nature theme” for this year.  250 Horned Lizard Patches were priced at:  Creative Creations in Bryan - $4.00 per patch plus set up; Rockdale - $2.50 plus set-up; SRI - $1.20 plus shipping.  Sandra O’Donnell will check with SRI for a better price.  Lucy will contact Rose Mondrik about the Horned Lizard buttons.  The cost is $.50 a button; we will order 100. 

Debbi has asked Rockdale Chamber for a donation.  Denice Doss has asked for a survey to prepare for the 2012 NF in Rockdale.  Debbi and Cindy B. will work on this.

Tents for the Welcome area are being looked into by Sue and Katherine with the local funeral homes.

Jim is working on the parking.

Janice has ordered the tracks and will ask some Master Gardener’s to help with this activity.

Don needs details on writing up the website page on the Festival.   He needs a complete list of ALL activities currently planned, and actively being pursued (ie likely to happen) - including names of guests or members that are leading them.  He will contact each leader to get good write-ups on what they plan to do.  

Don will have the American Legion Hut set-up for the speakers.  He is working on advertising and publications.

Paula will have the photo display in the Ladies Auxiliary Hut.  She is preparing to place articles in the newspapers, websites, radio stations, etc.  Our Chapter website will have all the information needed to participate.  At the Festival, the ribbons will be given at 2:00pm.

Paula is taking care of the face painting activity.

Donna announced Jim and Kitty Anding would have the Brazos Valley Audubon booth at the Festival.  And Renee Sadler will have a Junior Master Gardener booth with youth activities.  She has not received a conformation from the Waco Zoo.

Next meeting will be February 17th, at Wilson-Ledbetter Park.  Meeting time:6:00pm.  At 5:0pm, we will walk the park to pick areas for the festival booths. 

Minutes submitted by:

Katherine Bedrich
